Minutes of the Meeting of
The Trustees of the
Chilmark Public Library
 
March 28, 2007
 
The meeting convened at 9:47. All trustees, the library director and the assistant librarian were present. The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as written.
Mrs. Maloney asked for approval of a proposal to the Friends to have posters made from the Ted Hewett painting that hangs in the children’s room, with prior permission from Mr. Hewett. The cost at Tisbury Printer would be $2000; posters would sell for $30 each. Trustees approved it.
Bodg. & Grds.: Discussion of which and how many trees to plant between the library and the post office continued. Ms. Hierta presented information from Carlos Montoya on five different trees. We need a smallish tree with small leaves that will not overhang the roof and is drought-resistant. It was decided to start with one tree only, possibly a memorial for Marvin Joslow. Trustees will form a subcommittee to look into this further. Meanwhile, to provide shade on the terrace, the director will find out which awning company Roberta Morgan uses and talk with them about price and styles.
Trustees will also form a working group to study parking lot lights, types and costs. .
Director’s report: The new computers have been ordered and will be installed in April. The M.V. Independent Film Festival gave a workshop on filmmaking. The director and a volunteer continue the weeding and inventory. The poetry section has been completed and the books have been re-labeled. (Brian Ruddick had done most of the non-fiction collection before he became ill.). Steven Warriner of MVTV asked if they could use the library as a drop-off point for equipment, and the director agreed, with the understanding that the library will not be liable. Neil Weisman has donated two art books from the Museum of Modern Art in New York. Circulation and renewals of adult books remain down. 
Ms. Hierta met with directors of CLAMS and, as a result, received a cordial invitation to join at reasonable rates. Ms. Hierta said she “would consider it” and is exploring other options, including Old Colony. Athena has promised a 12-month notice before it goes out of business.
Discussion of a thank you tea for the Friends.
Mrs. Maloney will research framers and find out costs and procedures for framing the old photo of the tricentennial picnic.
 
The next meeting will be Wednesday, April 25 at 9:30 am. The meeting adjourned at 10:55.
